# LEDC Happening's



- Laughlin Water Service
- Flood Control
- Laughlin Bridge Construction
- 2024 LEDC Annual Meeting
- 2024 Laughlin High School Scholarships
- 2024 Chef's Fest Laughlin Chamber

### **Laughlin Water Service**

LEDC continues to engage with the LVVWD on water service for Laughlin. Resolutions are not forthcoming. Recently the LEDC distributed the effect on property values and the potential for reduced community service due to declining property tax revenues. We are updating our laughlinedc.org website continuously with new information.

### **LEDC Annual Meeting**

The Annual Meeting for 2024 was held February 15. We had a great turnout and an enjoyable evening hosted by the Laughlin Bay Marina. Thank you to all that attended.

### **Laughlin Flood Control**

The Regional Flood Control District has yet to finalize the detention basin and diversion dike and other immediate impact items for the area of Bruce Woodbury and Thomas Edison. The delay is unwarranted and the LEDC continues to communicate with the CCRFCD on timing for this project.

## **Laughlin Bridge Construction**

The Laughlin Bridge construction has finalized. The Silver/Copper Crossing bridge dedication was June 7.

The LEDC supports placing the remaining Southland properties up for auction and is communicating such to Clark County. With the aggressive development plans on the Arizona side of the bridge it is time to move forward with putting the Southland property up for auction. Potential development is much greater if held in private ownership versus the county as a fiduciary to the Fort Mohave Development Act.

#### Laughlin Chamber Chef's Fest Event

The LEDC attended the Laughlin Chamber Chef's Fest event on June 6, 2024. The LEDC sponsored a table and a great time was had by all that attended.

The Laughlin Chamber Chef's Fest is a yearly event primarily to support the River Fund here in Laughlin and the Tri State area.

### Laughlin High School Scholarships

The LEDC awarded three \$1000 scholarships to Laughlin High School students this year. Jacquelyne Jeffery, Gunnar Jiron and Marcello Faccioli were the recipients. The LEDC wishes the graduates good luck in their future endeavors.

### Thank you to our Patrons / Enhanced Members!









### **SPBP Holdings**





